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NOTICE TO APPLICANTS 
ADDENDUM NO. ONE (1) 

 
ROOKERY BAY NATIONAL ESTUARINE RESEARCH RESERVE 

ISLE OF CAPRI ENVIRONMENTAL SITE WORK 
 

DEP BID NO. BDC19-10/11 
 

TO BIDDERS AND PLAN HOLDERS ON THE ABOVE REFERENCED PROJECT: 
PLEASE NOTE CONTENTS HEREIN AND AFFIX (PASTE OR STAPLE) TO BID 
DOCUMENTS YOU HAVE ON HAND. 
 
The following statements supersede and supplant the corresponding items in the 
specifications/drawings: 
 
1.) Question:    How far away is the landfill from the site? 

    
 Answer:   The site is located at the corner of Isle of Capri Boulevard and County 

Road 951, in Collier County.  The address for this project has yet to be 
established by Collier County.  It is the contractor’s responsibility to determine 
travel routes and distances to the appropriate landfill.   
 

2.) Question:   After the dirt is cleaned how far does it have to be transported? 
 

 Answer:  The reclaimed soil is to be relocated to an existing, onsite clean fill 
stockpile.  It is the contractor’s responsibility to determine travel routes and 
distances. 

 
3.) Question:  Is there an estimated amount of truck loads of trash coming out to 

take to landfill? 
 

Answer:  It is the contractor’s responsibility to conduct their own estimates to 
determine quantities. 

 
4.) Question:  Is it solely household trash or is there large debris found in it? 
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Answer:   The onsite contaminates have been classified as household trash by the 
FDEP District office in Ft. Myers.  It is the contractor’s responsibility to evaluate 
the onsite debris.  

 
5.) Question:  Is FDEP paying for the disposal fees?  If so, what landfill will the trash 

be going to? 
 

Answer:  The Scope of Work indicates that all Collier County Landfill fees will be 
paid directly by the Department and should Not be included in the bid price.  
The Collier County Landfill is located at 3750 Landfill Road, Naples, FL. 34117. 

 
6.) Question:  Will a Pollutant Storage Contractors License be enough to cover the 

current required licensure specifications.  
 

Answer:   The Department has specified the types of licenses that are known to 
be acceptable by the governing county; however, the Department will accept 
other licensed contractors, if the Contractor can produce a written letter of 
acceptance from the county which states the county’s acceptance of a license 
other than the licenses listed in the specifications.  This acceptance letter MUST 
be in writing and received by the Department with the contractor’s Sealed Bid. 

 
 
 

 
In all other respects, the contract documents of which this is an Addendum, and 
attachments relative thereto, shall remain in full force and effect. 
 

 
NOTICE 

 
It will be required that this addendum be signed in acknowledgment of receipt and that 
it be attached to Bid when same is submitted to Michael Renard, Construction Projects 
Administrator II, Bureau of Design and Construction, 3540 Thomasville Road, 
Tallahassee, Florida 32309.  Failure to do so may be grounds for rejection of the Bid. 
 
 
Signature of Contractor and Date 
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